Ashfield Medical Centre – Patient Participation Group

ASHFIELD MEDICAL CENTRE
Patient Participation Group

Ashfield Medical Centre


1 Perrydown, Wastel,

Beanhill, Milton Keynes.

MK6 4NH

Meeting Held on 9th April 2014 at 6:00pm

In Attendance:
Joan Baines, Russell Barker, Louise Barton (Practice Manager), David Cook, Michael Held, Pauline Ikin, Barbara Nash, Stuart Wallace, Bob Zimmer, Dr. Hilmy (part), Alex Friend (CCG).
Apologies: 
David Carrel, Jean Mattinsley, Sue Ward
1. Approval of Previous Minutes

Minutes of previous meeting (25th February 2014) were approved.
2. Update on Actions from the Previous Meeting
(Re Action 2.1): The Practice has agreed to install removable name plates on the doors of the rooms used by Practice staff to make it easier for patients to locate their appointment room. The removable name plates have been ordered.
(Re Action 2.2): The Patient Survey was available online from the Practice Website, but closed at the end of March to enable Survey results to be collected for the DES (Patient Participation Directed Enhanced Service – a directive launched in April 2011 to ensure that patients are involved in decisions about services provided by their Practice). More information about the survey can be found in section 3 “Ashfield Practice Matters”. 

(Re Action 2.3): Practice to schedule PPG amendments to Ashfield Website – still outstanding.

Action 2.1: Practice to implement the agreed amendments to the PPG section of the Ashfield Website.
(Re Action 2.4): The Practice has received a quotation for amending the telephony system to provide patients with information on how many people are in the queue ahead of them when they call. The cost would be in the region of £7,000. The group discussed the real benefit of such changes and agreed not to pursue this any further.

(Re Action 2.5): PPG drafted items for inclusion in the PPG / Practice Newsletter and the Practice has published the Newsletter, which is also available on the Practice Website.

Action 2.2: Practice to advise where to find the Newsletter on the Practice Website.

(Re Action 2.6): Practice / PPG to discuss potential areas for discussion at future PPG meetings. No suggestions received so far. 

Action 2.3: All members to think of potential areas for improving the effectiveness of Practice services.

(Re Action 3.): Patients registering for online booking of appointments that have no photo id can use their Birth Certificate as proof of identification.
(Re Action 3.2): Practice to consider tactics to keep reception queues to a minimum. Five staff are at reception in the mornings, three manning the phones and two at reception desk. Two additional staff started at the beginning of April for the afternoon sessions and are currently undertaking a four week induction period.
3. Ashfield Practice Matters
DNA’s (Did Not Attends)
The group discussed the need to make it easier to cancel appointments. A variety of suggestions were made:


- can people respond to text message reminders and cancel at that time? Unfortunately, the IT 
system cannot support this.

- could there be a telephone line specifically for telephone cancellations as people cannot get 
through first thing in the morning to cancel an appointment? This idea has been tried in another 
practice, only to find that patients were phoning the cancellation number to try and make 
appointments when they could not get through on the regular number (causing more patient 
dissatisfaction).

-  could the Practice have a mobile phone number (for receiving texts only) that patients can 
leave a text message to cancel an appointment? It was noted that CMK Practice has made 
it possible for patients to cancel via SMS texts.
Action 3.1: Practice to consider the possibility of a separate text receiving mobile for cancellation of appointments.
Patient Survey Update
It was no surprise to find that the biggest patient issue is difficulty in obtaining an appointment. It is hoped that the online booking of appointments will help in alleviating some of the telephone pressure first thing in the morning.

It was also clear that not many patients are aware of the PPG and whilst PPG membership is small, the audience for keeping patients up to date with Practice matters is small. The following steps are being taken to try and encourage more patients to get updates about Practice matters:

- The Practice / PPG Newsletter includes a section inviting people to give their email addresses 

for receiving Practice updates

- The Practice leaflet, given to new patients includes information about the PPG

- A PPG registration compliment slip has been added to the SystmOnline registration form and 
also to new Patient Registration forms.
The published survey report, as at end of March 2014, is available on the Practice Website, together with the results obtained at that time (from the 140 survey responses). The intention is to re-open with the survey again to collect as much feedback as possible.

Progress on SystmOnline
There have been 180 registrations for SystmOnline to date.  There is some concern that patients are forgetting their passwords and having to have them reset.
The Practice is hoping that 5% of the registered patients will register for SystmOnline. The appointment rota is published 6 weeks in advance and is available for booking via the online system.
4. Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) / Healthwatch Update
Alex Friend, from CCG, explained the purpose of the MK Clinical Commissioning Group (MK CCG). More specifically he explained his support role for GP Practices in Primary Care. The support includes ‘practice based budgets’ which is a tool to highlight Practice expenditure and activity on referrals to hospital and to community services; SystmOne which is the new clinical record system to support patient care; and the issue of ‘access’ to Primary Care. Alex also highlighted that he was keen to represent the CCG at this meeting and that he would like to remain in ad-hoc contact. Alex underlined that his contact point is the Practice Manager, Louise. He also mentioned that he will be in contact with Stuart Wallace, as Stuart had raised some ideas that may be of use across MK.
There is movement on creating a 'common front door' for A & E which will facilitate streaming patients to the most appropriate area for treatment. It will eliminate the dilemma of whether to go to the Urgent Care Centre or to A & E as it will all be through one door. There is no time scale other than 'soon', i.e. this year. Of course patients should still be encouraged to first consult their GP for any non critical illness.

A new Radiotherapy Treatment Centre is planned on the hospital site. It is understood that the building will be commenced before the end of the year. In the meantime most patients will be treated either at Oxford (Churchill Hospital), a private facility based at Linford Wood, or Northampton.

The Annual Healthwatch Event is on 4 November 2014 in Middleton Hall.

5. Any Other Business

The Practice has installed a Blood Pressure Monitor in reception (near the notice board) for patients’ use. There is no need to book an appointment, just follow the instructions next to the machine. You get a print out of your result. If you write your name and date of birth on the back of it and hand it into reception, the results will be added to your medical record.

The group discussed the availability of a National AAA (Abdominal Aortic Aneurism) screening program that is available for men over 65. This is a simple ultrasound scan that can detect the presence of an enlarged aorta. The aorta is the main blood vessel that supplies blood to your body. It runs from your heart down through your chest and abdomen. In some people, as they get older, the wall of the aorta in the abdomen can become weak. It can then start to expand and form what is called an abdominal aortic aneurysm. Large aneurysms are rare, but can be very serious.
6. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held at 6:00pm on Thursday 22nd May 2014 at the Ashfield Medical Centre.
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